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Special Called Meeting 

Northampton County 

June 24, 2015 

 

Present: Robert Carter, Fannie Greene, Chester Deloatch, Joseph Barrett, Virginia Spruill 

 

Others Present: Kimberly Turner, Dot Vick and Michelle Nelson 

 

Chairwoman Greene called the meeting to order. 

 

A motion was made by Robert Carter and seconded by Virginia Spruill that the agenda for 

today’s session be adopted as printed.  Question Called:  All present voting yes. Motion 

carried. 

 

Chairwoman Greene called the Public Hearing in session. 

 

Ms. Turner started with her FY 2015-2016 budget message, and gave a presentation on Projected 

Revenues, Projected Expenditures, and Property Tax Expenditures.  

 

Chairwoman Greene called for Board questions. 

 

Commissioner Carter wanted to note that he applauds the County Manager and Finance Officer 

and staff for a job well done in preparing a budget that they discovered to be $4.6 Million deficit 

when they first met on May 15
th

.  

 

Chairwoman Greene called for questions from the public. 

 

Mr. Joe Holloway, Finance Officer for Northampton County Schools had an observation. He 

noted that the total budget was $31.9 Million. The documents that the Board of Education 

received during a planning session was less than that amount. He asked what the difference was 

and why the figures increased. Ms. Turner mentioned that what they had was a draft before the 

final numbers were put together.  

 

Cheryl Warren, Administrative Officer at the Health Department wanted to make a statement 

that in regards to the amount that the County has to appropriate to the Health Department. They 

don’t get any Federal funding, they just get State and they get fees. That’s why it looks like the 

County is putting a whole lot more into their department than what they are giving to DSS. 

 

Chairwoman Greene declared the Public Hearing closed. 
 

Ms. Turner stated that at the Board’s request and the request of some of the citizens, the Board 

asked to look at the water and sewer rates. After doing the budget on the Enterprise Fund, Ms. 

Turner provided options concerning the water rates. She is suggesting that if the Board decides to 

reduce the rates, they need to make sure that have some cushion. They don’t want to decrease 

rates so low that they will have to increase them again next year. She is also not sure what Mr. 

Morris will have planned as expenditures for next year. 
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Mr. Morris explained that the current rates were set for financial sustainability for their 

department. He feels the current rates—the way they were set would be good for planning for the 

future. The infrastructure is aging and he feels he needs to plan for future problems. The fund 

balance is low, and he says they need to increase it.   

 

Chairwoman Greene asked the Board members how they felt about the water rates.  

 

Commissioner Carter mentioned that there is no reserve for any disasters that might occur from 

that fund. He noted that the County has old pipes that may need replacement—at some point the 

County will have to fix them whether the funds are there or not. With that in mind, he is not in 

favor of doing anything other than what is already in place. Vice-Chairman Barrett concurred 

with Commissioner Carter. Commissioner Spruill concurred with them both. Commissioner 

Deloatch had no comment. Chairwoman Greene asked Mrs. Vick about finishing the cost 

analysis that was requested. Mrs. Vick answered that she will complete that now that the budget 

is finished.  

 

Ms. Turner presented a budget amendment closing out the CDBG project, de-obligating the 

funds. 

 

A motion was made by Virginia Spruill and seconded by Joseph Barrett to approve budget 

amendment number 59.  Question Called:  All present voting yes. Motion carried. 

 

Finally, Ms. Turner asked that the Board approve and formally adopt Northampton County’s 

Fiscal Year 2015-2016 General Fund Operating Budget.   

 

A motion was made by Robert Carter and seconded by Virginia Spruill that the Board approve 

and adopt the Fiscal Year 15-16 General Fund Operating Budget as presented and in the amount 

of $31,936,508.  Question Called:  All present voting yes. Motion carried. 

 

Commissioner Carter suggested that once the cost analysis is done that Mrs. Greene along with 

Mr. Morris meet with the citizens of Garysburg and Mr. Morris could explain to the citizens as 

he has to the Board about the need for additional revenue in the event of problems that might 

occur with our lines. Chairwoman Greene mentioned that she would like to wait until Mrs. Vick 

finishes her report, then she would like to meet with Mr. Morris and share the results. Then they 

will see if they need to go forward. 

 

A motion was made by Chester Deloatch and seconded by Joseph Barrett to adjourn.  Question 

Called:  All present voting yes. Motion carried. 

 

PLEASE SEE SCANNED DOCUMENTS WHICH ARE 

HEREBY MADE A PART OF THESE MINUTES: 
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Michelle Nelson, Clerk to the Board 

“s.m. 06-24-15” 

 

 

 

 


